Minutes
Pioneer Chapter Meeting
 October 4, 2023 
In Attendance
Pioneer Executive Attendees:   Dave Richards, Scott Harre, Paul Rauenzahn, Kevin Peyton, Gil Zirkel.  
General Members: 50 members
Guest Officials: 2 guests
Opening Remarks
Dave opened the meeting at 7:34 pm and welcomed all.  He reminded everyone that this is one of two October meetings and attendance of an October meeting is mandatory by PIAA.  
Financial Report
Scott indicated almost all dues have been paid.  The balance of the treasury is $5,355.76.  A few expenses still need to be paid.  
Secretary Report
Minutes of the September 18 meeting have been posted to the Pioneer website.  Paul reminded members to confirm their attendance with the PIAA portal.  Paul indicated several referees have attended less than three meetings.  Meetings of other chapters can be found on the PIAA website.
[bookmark: _Hlk145747978]Training
Kevin provided the training for the meeting.  His topic, Double System of Control was presented.  The presentation was posted on the Pioneer website.  
Kevin reminded all referees to check the goals before the game.  The Sportsmanship Message needs to be read not recited.
Kevin indicated directions for kicks from the mark will be posted on the website.
 Other Business
Dave asked for nominations from the floor.  The secretary position needs a candidate.  The ballot is available on the Pioneer website.  Also, the ballot will be sent to the membership before the next meeting.
John Campbell indicated the fees for the middle school games are listed on Arbiter.   He indicated the season is going well but several openings for referees need to be filled.
Bill Reed asked about the location of the insurance shield located on the Arbiter website.  Scott showed a picture of it located in the profile area of Arbiter.
Dave asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. Motion accepted by Kevin and seconded by Paul. Meeting adjourned at 8:05pm.

Respectively submitted, 
Paul Rauenzahn
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